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This notice applies to your vehicle (VIN: xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx).  
  

Dear: (Name) 

At FCA US LLC, we recognize that the success of our business depends on the satisfaction of our customers.  We 

are constantly monitoring the quality of our products and looking for opportunities to improve our vehicles even 

after they are sold.  Because your long-term satisfaction is important to us, we are contacting you on important 

improvements we would like to make to your vehicle.  This will be done at no charge to you. 

We are recommending the following improvements be performed on certain 2014 through 2016 RAM ProMaster 

vehicles equipped with an underslung tire carrier. 

The problem is... The Owner’s Manual and User’s Guide have spare tire change process instructions 

which may lack adequate detail in the use of the spare tire carrier. 

 

What you should 

do… 
We ask that you insert the enclosed yellow addendum card into the owner’s manual 

and user guide kit which is located in the glove box.  We also ask that you insert the 

enclosed pictorial tip card into the tire change tool kit located below the front seat. 

If you need help... 

 

If you have questions or concerns which your dealer is unable to resolve, please contact the 

FCA Group Recall Assistance Center at either fcarecalls.com or 1-800-853-1403. 

Please help us update our records by filling out the attached prepaid postcard, if any of the conditions listed on the 

card apply to your vehicle.  If you have further questions go to fcarecalls.com. 
 

If you have already experienced this specific condition and have paid to have it repaired, you may visit 

www.fcarecallreimbursement.com to submit your reimbursement request online or you can mail your original 

receipts and proof of payment to the following address for reimbursement consideration: FCA Customer 

Assistance, P.O. Box 21-8004, Auburn Hills, MI 48321-8007, Attention: Recall Reimbursement.  Once we 

receive and verify the required documents, reimbursement will be sent to you within 60 days. If you’ve had 

previous repairs and/or reimbursement you may still need to have the recall repair performed on your vehicle. 
 

We apologize for any inconvenience this service may cause to your schedule. FCA is committed to providing our 

customers with world class quality products, ensuring that you have a positive dealership experience and following 

up on any issues and concerns that you may have in a timely manner through our Customer Assistance Center.  

Thank you for being our customer. 

Sincerely, 

Customer Service / Field Operations 

FCA US LLC 

SPARE TIRE CARRIER OWNER INFORMATION 

 

 


